slum in the Chapel when I butted a recler, who was sporting a red slang (watch guard)

"Throke off his jerry and boned the clock which was a red (gold) one, but I was spotted by a copper, who claimed me. I was lugged before the beak who gave me six toss in the steel.

"The week after I was chucked up I did a snatch near St. Paul's, was collared, lagged, and got this bit of seven stretch (years)."

## ARTS

At the end of last term Dr. Eaton kindly offered his services, as instructor, to such students as might be desirous of forming a classical society. The project was eagerly welcomed; and those interested have recently held a meeting and appointed a committee of three men from each year, to draw up a constitution. The meetings will likely be held fortnightly; and considerable attention will probably be given to the Latin comedies and the lighter works of classical literature not embraced by the course.

Mr. Decks has received a letter from Sir William, conveying greetings of the New Year to himself and his class. The Principal states his intention to return before the close of the session. It is almost as superfluous to note that he retains his wonted zeal for geological study as to remark that he is still mindful of McGill; and the Museum receives continual accessions from him-

The Third year, on whom the duty of taking action devolves, have decided to hold the annual (as we may now eall it. Arts Tramp on the evening of Saturday, February 1st. Dinner will be provided at the Athletic Club House, and a programme will be prepared Tickets may be obtained from Messrs, Fraser, Barlow, and Ogilvic, the members of the committee

It will not be difficult to assign the following illustration to its author. An ambitious junior inquired of his professor if two exemptions would be granted him in virtue of his taking two honor courses. The student was informed that he was like an Irishman who had heard of a new stove which saved half the fuel. "Sure," said Pat. "Of'll git two o' thim stoves and save all the fuel."

"A self made man, a man of worth, My friend," so runs the *Em met*, "From what I hear about your bir.h. You are a notes dome."

The Doctor smiled —" Excuse me, pray, How did you get that notion?

A norroy home, did you say? Why, I'm a Neva Scottan." COMPARATIVE MEDICINE CLASS REPORTS.

Mr. W. S. Plaskett has been elected valedictorian for class of '93

Dr. Charlie (to 3rd year man) "Tell Frank to hitch up my grey mare."

3rd year man (to 2nd year man) "Tell Frank to hitch up my grey mare."

2nd (to Freshie) "Tell Frank to hitch Charlie's mare."

Freshie (to Frank) "Dr. Charlie wants his mare hitched up."

Frank (to John I) "John, hitch Dr. McEachran's mare."

John I (to John II), "Hitch up the Dr's, mare."

John II kicks Jack out of the stable and hitches up the grey mare.

The reading room committee wish to notify subscribers and others whom it may concern, that the reading room is for the exclusive purpose of perusing the newspapers and periodicals on file.

Pedestrianism may be a healthy exercise, but when carried too far becomes anything but invigorating. A member of the Second year recently investigated the matter, and can give pointers to anyone who intends taking up walking for the health or otherwise.

Bruce Anderson, one of the popular young men of the Veterinary college, has been confine I to his house since the holidays with laryngitis.

## DONALDA NEWS.

Miss Martha L. Seymour has been elected by her fellow-students to represent Arts '03 as valedictorian at the coming. Convocation.

Frequenters of the Reading-room are requested to commit the following lines to memory, with special attention to the first class described. "Neither a borowing nor a lender be, for loan often loses both itself and friend, and borrowing dulls the edge of husbandry."

Hamlet.

The Sophomores lunch together in the reading-room on Friday afternoon, January the 20th. Representatives have been invited from the several years. Miss F. Angus has been chosen from the Seniors to attend the "festive board."

"Never too late to mend." How about to a.m. on Monday, Seniors?

There will be several songs submitted by Graduates and Undergraduates of the ladies' department, for the choice of one especially suitable for entrance into the New Song Book as a "Donalda Song."